CITIZENS ADVICE SOUTH WARWICKSHIRE
Minutes of the virtual Annual General Meeting of Citizens Advice South Warwickshire held on Tuesday, 10th November, 2020 at 10.30 a.m. via eventbrite.
PART 1

1.
CHAIR’S WELCOME

The Chair of CA South Warwickshire, Yvonne Hunter, welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them all for attending this virtual meeting.  It was good to see that so many people had made the effort to be present.

2.
WELCOME ADDRESS

The Chair then introduced the Mayor of Leamington Spa, Susan Rasmussen, who explained that Citizens Advice, with the help of the Rotary Club, had started in the town eighty years ago in 1940 as one of the very first CA branches in the country.  Not only had the staff and volunteers faced a difficult time then but conditions during the last few months had been just as bad and the area owed a considerable debt to all those offering help and advice during the current pandemic.  Congratulations and thanks to all those involved in offering the current service.
3.
MAIN SPEAKER

Emily Van de Venter, Associate Director of Public Health Warwickshire was then introduced to the meeting.  Emily had come to Warwickshire with thirteen years’ experience and, currently, was involved in the prevention of workplace outbreaks of Covid-19.

Emily’s slideshow was designed to give some idea of the way things were progressing in the area, in particular the significant rise in workplace/public area infections over the past few weeks.  It was noticeable that, during September, the majority of cases appeared to affect those in the younger age bracket but that, recently, the infection seemed to have spread to much older patients, particularly those in the most deprived areas of the county.
It was important to note, however, that the NHS was open for all and people should be encouraged to contact their GP and/or Accident and Emergency for all health problems, not just Covid-19.  During the pandemic air pollution had been reduced and it was hoped that this reduction could be maintained.  Rough sleepers had been found emergency accommodation 
3.
MAIN SPEAKER (contd.)
Obviously, during the pandemic, significant changes had been noted, both to the upswell of community support offered and to relative stress levels.  The latter appeared to be related to work (loss or reduction in income/hours), loneliness, increased mental stress and worry about family members becoming ill.  Warwickshire County Council had a free telephone number for all those requiring help during this difficult period.
It was important to remember the main ways of preventing the spread of the disease:     wash hands, use a face mask and maintain personal space.  A lot had been learned about the ways to protect people and better treatment was available now than at the start of the pandemic.  It was also good to know that a vaccine was currently on test and proving successful.  However, it was even more important that people stayed safe until vaccinations could begin and, therefore, there should be active enforcement of the current regulations.  

4.
MESSAGES OF SUPPORT

(a)
Stratford Town Trust
Sara Aspley, Trust Chief Executive, welcomed the support of CASW, saying that the two organisations worked together very successfully and had proved effective in achieving their aims.

(b)
Charity of Thomas Oken and Nicholas Eyffler 
Trustee Terry Morris spoke of the successful partnership between CASW and his charity over the past two years to support the most vulnerable residents in the area.  He also reported that the organisation had recently voted to extend its grant to CASW for a further three years and to fund an additional debt adviser.

(c)
Warwickshire County Council

Councillor Heather Timms. Portfolio Holder for the Voluntary and Community Sector, Warwickshire, congratulated CASW on the way it had adapted quickly to a new way of working which continued to help clients.  This had been a challenge but not only had 12 trainee advisers been recruited during this period but high-quality advice had been sustained.  
The Chair welcomed the above statements and thanked the organisations for their continued support.
5.
LONG-SERVICE AWARDS

See Appendix A attached.

PART II:  Business Section
1.
CHAIR’S COMMENTS
REPORTED:

That, in order to vote this year, members had been requested to forward their proxy votes in advance of the meeting.  To date, sixteen forms had been returned and, therefore, the meeting was considered quorate.

2. 
MINUTES

AGREED:

That the Minutes of the AGM held on 14th November, 2019 be approved unanimously, with no matters arising.
3.
CHIEF EXECUTIVE’S REPORT, 2019/20

NOTED:

(a)
That, during the year in question, one of the main tasks undertaken by CASW had been assisting clients applying for grants from the newly-introduced Universal Credit Scheme.
(b)
That the Money Advice services had been significantly expanded, as well as the Stratford-based Reach Out and Help project originally funded by a three-year Lottery grant, which had been given additional support from Stratford District Council and, recently, Warwickshire County Council.  

(c)
That the LSA exercise had shown that the merged body was continuing to work well and to implement improvements.
(d)
That, the service’s IT investment work had continued with several improvements to the scheme.
(e)
That every £1 spent on CASW had a huge impact, gaining £19 for the wider economy, achieving an additional c.£16 income for clients and providing relief to the public purse of £3 per person.  As these statistics were based on very reliable sources, it was likely that the actual sums involved could be greater.

(f)
That, over recent months, the strengthened service had widened its audience and shown considerable resilience.  Almost overnight, c.75%-80% of advice had been moved to e-mail and/or telephone compared to work undertaken in previous years.  
(g)
That it was hoped face-to-face advice sessions could resume in the reasonably near future but the main priority would be to ensure that arrangements were made for staff, volunteers and clients to be kept safe.
(f)
That CASW remained sustainable and well-organised and it was a humbling experience to lead the service through such a difficult period.  All the staff and volunteers worked very hard to ensure that the service continued to run efficiently and deserved a huge vote of thanks.

4.
REPORT OF DIRECTORS AND TRUSTEES

 NOTED:
(a)
That the situation eighty years ago had been difficult but that the situation today provided the most difficult times anyone could remember.  However, CASW continued to develop new partnerships (e.g. with South Warwickshire NHS Trust) and to review the changing needs of clients.

(b)
That, in December 2019, it had been agreed that there was a need to refresh the composition of the Trustee Board and, as a result, two new Trustees had been appointed and, in September 2020, two more Trustees (including a new Treasurer) had joined the Board.  With effect from November, 2020, Phil Parker would be stepping down from his role of Trustee after five years and he was to be thanked for all his efforts on our behalf.

(c)
That the Board was extremely grateful to the service’s core funders, who had maintained their grants, as well as to Councillor Kate Rolfe, who had nominated CASW as one of her mayoral charities during 2019/20 and, as a result, had donated £3,000.  The current need was to maintain (and, hopefully, increase) core funding in order to pay for the necessary premises, equipment etc. to allow our work to proceed.
(d)
That it had been hoped to report that, three years beyond the merger, things were settling down but the pandemic had brought new challenges.  Dealing with the current crisis had been difficult, however, a Task Force had been set up to safely move things forward and it was hoped that, eventually, things would become more normal.  Thank you to everyone for all your efforts during the year.

6.
PRESENTATION OF THE ACCOUNTS

REPORTED (by the outgoing Treasurer, Stewart Bell):

(a)
That the accounts had been examined and approved by an independent auditor and showed a final deficit of c.£39k.  Although this was worse than had been anticipated, an increased range of projects had been achieved and there was a healthy cash reserve of £374k. 
(b)
That, although the last three years following the merger had resulted in deficits and services in 2020/21 had been affected by the current pandemic, it was anticipated that a small surplus would be achieved in March 2021. This was due to increased emergency grants.  However, it should be noted that the following years would be very difficult indeed, due to anticipated lower funding and increased demand for services.  It was important, therefore, that talks should be initiated with stakeholders and funders about improved use of the service.

NOTED:
(a)
That the Treasurer was greatly indebted to the Finance Staff team, Tim Fenton and Melissa Lougher, for all their hard work over the past year and their considerable assistance in the production of the audited accounts.

(b)
That the Chair wished to thank Stewart for all hIs work over the years, both in Stratford and with CASW.  He had been a brilliant colleague and she would be presenting him a small token of the organisation’s appreciation when they next met.  The Board would miss working with such an excellent colleague.

7.
VOTING

(a)
Adoption of Report of the Directors and Trustees and Financial Statements, 2019/20

Proposed:
Yvonne Hunter

Seconded:
John Daly



Approved unanimously

(b)
Appointment of Burgis and Bullock as Independent Examiners
Proposed:
Stewart Bell

Seconded:
John Plumb



Approved unanimously

(c)
Trustee Board Members
Re-election for three years:


Richard Frank BrookS






Antony John Townsend

Election for three years:


Irene Macdonald Stark







Helen Joanne Serrano

Co-option for three years:


Guy Fitzgerald 







Pamela Kathryn Rodgers

Proposed:
Yvonne Hunter

Seconded:
John Daly



Approved unanimously

8. 
THANKS
NOTED:

That considerable thanks were due to Jack James-Fagg for all his work to ensure that the video meeting was a success, as well as Nigel Milne (IT) and all the other participants.   Hopefully, next year we would be able to hold a meeting in the normal way. 

APPENDIX A
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The following certificates were awarded at the virtual Annual General Meeting held on 10th November, 2020.

Quick Adviser





Generalist Adviser

Mike Ball





Terry Foster

Millie Jones





John Freeman

Jack Guise





Margot O’Keefe
Five-year Certificate

Hazel Bradley

Angelique Celine Campbell

Sara Coldicott

Patricia Cotgrave

Annie Curran

Tim Fenton

Thomas Fisher

Hugh Gilmore

Celine Hilgenberg

Roger Laws

James Loughran

Chatan Naik

Helen Papadopoulos

Christopher Smith*
*Shortlisted this year for the Outstanding Client Award – many congratulations.
Ten-year Certificate
Andy Bolam

Margaret Bold

Margaret Callard

Spencer Colquitt

Ian Lane

Fifteen-year Certificate
Ruth Charsley

Louise Dublin
Twenty-year Certificate
 Joyce Berry
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Present
Wendy Abdulkarim

Joanne Adams

Samuel Agunsoye

Bernadette Allen
Mike Ball

Charles Barlow

Jane Beckett

Stewart Bell, Trustee Treasurer

Joyce Berry

Kushal Birla

Andy Bolam

Hazel Bradley

Margaret Brittin

Richard Brooks, Trustee

Jo Brown

Tim Burden
Angelique Campbell
Paul Carter

Ruth Charsley

Sara Coldicott

Sara Cole, Trustee

Spencer Colquitt

Liz Crane

Pat Cotgrave

Alvyne Curley

Annie Curran

John Daly, Trustee

Marie Darwen

Nicola De Maine

Elizabeth Dixon

Andrew Doshi

Louise Dublin

Mary Dunleavy

Janine Earl

Tim Fenton

Guy Fitzgerald, Trustee

Jane Foster

Terry Foster

Neville Fox

Chris Freeman

John Freeman

Jenny Harding

Randolph Hill
Hilary Holland

John Holland

Ann Homan

Marion Homer

Janet Honnoraty

Louise Hopkins

Rachel Hopkins

Anita Hornbrook

Wende Hubbard, Burgis & Bullock
Yvonne Hunter, Trustee Chair
Elaine Johnston

Millie Jones
Helen Knight

Ian Lane

Natalie Lavin

Roger Laws
Aidan Lines

Melissa Lougher

Yvonne McKinnon

Philip Marshall

Nigel Milne

Liz Neal

Sunita Nega

Julie Newton

Margot O’Keefe

Philip Parker, Trustee

Kevin Payne

Marilyn Price

Gemma Proctor

John Plumb, Trustee

Sue Pritchard
Chet Naik

Stephen Rendell
Jennifer Robinson
Gill Robson, Minute Secretary

Phil Robson

Pamela Rodgers, Trustee

Antonio Rodrigues

Jenny Rodriques

Trevor Russel
Helen Serrano, Trustee

Chris Smith
Paul Spooner
Irene Stark, Trustee
Joyce Taylor

Jayne Topham

Antony Townsend, Trustee
Jeremy Vanes, Chief Executive

Andrew Waterhouse

Tricia Wilkinson

Shiona Williams

Jenny York

